
C u m b e r l a n d  

W o o d t u r n e r s  
www.cumberlandwoodturners.com 

CLUB INFORMATION 
 President: Steve Sullentrup 
 Vice President: Jon Reiver 
 Secretary: Randy Wolfe 
 Treasurer: Bill Atchison 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarían: Shauna Braun 
 Video/Technical: Rod Smith 
 Web Master: Rod Smith 
Christmas party: The Black’s & 
Smith’s 
Gun & Knife: Steve Sullentrup 
Christmas Tree: Blank 
Picnic: Jon Reiver 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Bruce Bracket 
Program Coordinator: Blank 
Beads of Courage: Paul Kennedy 

 For Club Info or directions 
visit the website: Or call Jon 
Reiver 
 931-267-2575 or Les Black: 
931-788-3975 
 Mentors: 
 (Mentors are available to help 
anyone, any skill level, just 
call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 
Les Black: 931-267-5184 

Club Meetings: Last 
Wednesday of each month  
at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM)  
Location: 1432 War Eagle DR, 
(Tansi)  Crossville, TN Includes a 
demonstration 11/28/18 

(Hands on Training: (same 
location).  2nd Saturday each 
month 9 AM to 11 AM CT 
(Training for all skill levels) 

11/10/2018 

November Schedule: 
   Demonstration: Les Black 
   Refreshments: Greg Wood 
  
  

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER OCTOBER  2018 

The Challenge of the Month was 

turning Piercing or Christmas 

Ornament. We had six 

outstanding entries which 

demonstrated the great talent in 

our club. The challenge was 

judged by Gordon Sloane and 

won by Jake Neidling. Good Job! 

 

We had two visitors, welcome 

Gary Christiansen 

Frank Musial 

 

 

 

 

A Chapter of AAW since 1997 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


 

Wood of the Month 

Ron Opat turned a nice Segmented Platter.  Phil Richter will carry on the tradition 

 at the meeting in November 2018.  

 

 

 

 

Club challenge:  Christmas Tree Ornament 

 

Meeting Minutes 

• Club Christmas Party will be held on Saturday, December 8, 2018 starting at 3 pm until 6 pm. It will 

be held at the DAV (Disabled American Veterans) Hall, 486 Sparta Drive, Crossville, TN. Sign up will 

start anytime in the next month by signing the sheet at the club or by emailing Rod Smith 

rodneyw@frontiernet.net . Be sure to include number attending and what your carry-in dish will be.  

• The club still needs for someone to take over the Program Director job and a substitute person to help 

with the video at club meetings. Voting on officers will be at the November 2018 meeting. 

• Christmas Tree decorating will be on Tuesday, November 27, 2018 at the First National Bank, Hwy 

127 North, Crossville, TN at 8:00 am. Breakfast together to follow at your own expense. 

• AAW sponsors scholarships to Arrowmont and John Campbell. If the club has fifty (50) members we 

are eligible for one scholarship each year.  With fifty one we are eligible for two scholarships per year. 

• The AAW has a new free website with lots of wood turning videos: AAWVideoSource.org   There are 

60 day free trial memberships offered at the AAW website: WWW.woodturner.org .  If our club has 

100% participation in AAW we would qualify for two (2) Scholarships per year. 

• Vendor discounts have been renewed with the following: Kingsport offering a 10% discount on non-

power items and Vantage Lumber Co. 10% on orders over $100.0, they are also offering orders over 

$750.00 30%.  They are also going to be sending the club gift certificates and will provide advice on 

sanding over the phone. Just mention that you are a member of the Cumberland Woodturners Club 

when placing your order. 

An updated membership roster has been sent to Hartville Tools.  If you order from them mention that 

you are a member of the Cumberland Woodturners and you will get a 15% discount.  

• The club has been contacted by the Homestead Gift Shop requesting $5.00 Christmas ornaments to be 

sold in their gift shop.  This is a good fund raiser to help offset costs of having guest demonstrators at 

the club.   

• We encourage people to keep turning Beads of Courage boxes as the need never ends. 

• We encourage all members to visit the website: www.cumberlandwoodturners.com.     

• Bill Atchison reported a balance of $2844.36. 

 

Safety 

In the absence of our safety officer John Jordan gave a brief description of Belt Sander safety. John 

said it is not a good idea to use your little finger as support against the moving sanding belt with 80 grit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NOTES 
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Larry Lewis Christmas Tree Demo 

 
By Larry Lewis 

 

    Larry Lewis presented a demo on his style of turning Christmas trees. He demonstrated his tool control 
technique that he uses to achieve a good finish and a good looking finished piece.  Good Job Larry. 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

                                                                    

 

                                                                      

 

 

 

 

   

 

                                  

                           

 

 

 

    



2018 Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January Jon Reiver Les Black 

February  John Jordan Garron Reichers 

March  Wes Livingston Robert Sheppard 

April  Bill Atchison Shauna Braun 

May  Drue Hogland Gail Hagenbach 

June John Lucas Bob Cote 

July Rod Smith Jon Reiver 

August Jake Neidling Steve Sullentrup 

September  Gordon Sloane Bruce Brackett 

October  Larry Lewis Susan Wolfe 

November  Les Black Greg Wood 

January  2019  John Jordan  Les Black 

 



 

  

 

                          The winner Les Black 

was was the Winner! 

CHALLENGE WINNER FOR OCTOBER 2018 



  

  

SHOW & TELL  



 
 

SHOW &  TELL 


